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Dear friends,

So summer is here at last in Caux, with meals out on the terrace,
and hordes of people, and long hours and long talks and long
walks - and Monday morning letters. (The wild strawberries are
ripe already, but the raspberries still have some way to go; the
seasons are ahead of schedule, and the wild flowers are long past
their prime). Yet in a spiritual sense, there is a strange touch
of spring and autumn too: planting and harvesting at the same
time, reaping the fruit that God and men have sown over the
years, and at the same time sowing for decades to come. There's
even a touch of winter as we pray for sick friends.

Above all, we feel an overwhelming gratitude for all God has
given in the week that we've experienced. It's hard to remember
that last Monday morning I was asking myself if there was
material for such a letter, as the opening session was only in
the afternoon. All I could say then was that we had a great
sense of expectancy, and that we would start with a bang, with
the house full. But that seems far more than a week ago. The
days have been so full, and we've had such a sense of history in
the making. To hear three Soviets (one exile, the other two from
Moscow) speak together, with discipline, passion and gratitude,
apologising for the suffering that their country has caused, led
me to feel that these were days I would remember forty years from
hence (if I'm given the years), in the way that some of our
friends remember hearing Irene Laure reaching out to the Germans
all those years ago. We have the sense that another great
chapter in the history of Caux and of our world work is opening.

Yesterday, we were 540 people in the house, from 43 countries, 80
from 11 countries of East and Central Europe, with so many
unknown faces in the crowded dining rooms, from North and South,
as well as East and West. Many children, helping us not to
become too serious or intent. In the next few days, our numbers
go over 600 for the first but not the last time this summer.
Last year, we considered anything over 500 as 'house full'. So
far, all the participants are in our beds, thanks to hired
military bunks in dormitories, offices converted into bed-rooms,
camp beds, families of four and five sleeping in the same room,
and a saintly labour by the house-keeping team so that we can
fill again every bed, every room, the moment it's freed. We're
grateful to feel that as well as the marvellous team who've come
to help - an Antipodean contingent, young Lebanese, Nigerians and
Indians, several less usual Swiss... - there is a world family
supporting us in prayer.












